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LICENSING COMMITTEE 
12 JUNE 2014 

(19.15 - 19.35) 

PRESENT Councillor Jeff Hanna (in the Chair), Councillor David Simpson, 
Councillor Stan Anderson, Councillor Michael Bull, 
Councillor Tobin Byers, Councillor Pauline Cowper, 
Councillor Philip Jones, Councillor Joan Henry, 
Councillor Gregory Udeh, Councillor Linda Taylor and 
Councillor Jill West 
 
Also present: Hilary Gullen, Democracy Services Officer 
 

 
1.  DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST  

 
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest 
  
 
2.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 
Councillor John Sargeant 
 
3.  MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 27TH FEBRUARY 2014  

 
In agreeing the minutes as a correct record, the committee noted the informative 
presented by the Licencing Officer that the licensing team will  soon be part of the 
Joint Shared Regulatory Service which is currently being rolled out across Merton 
and Richmond. Once this is in place, which is anticipated in next few months, it will 
allow Licensing and Public Health across the two boroughs to look and develop 
larger initiatives/ projects in reducing harms from alcohol.  As a result, it is anticipated 
a full report will be brought to the next Licensing Committee.  
  
 
4.  BOROUGH WIDE CONTROLLED DRINKING ZONE (CDZ) REVIEW  

 
The chair explained the absence of any officer from Safer Merton being available to 
speak to the report. 
The chair asked the committee to consider whether the information provided in the 
report was sufficient to arrive at a decision regarding the CDZ. 
Panel members raised the following points during discussion: 

•         How the data was collected (a member queried the peak point on Thursdays, 

and whether this was because stops were being made when the police have a 

high presence) 

•         Whether there was a lack of enforcement in some areas, ie Mitcham 

•         Whether there was a lack of uniformity in approach to data collection  
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•         Whether there was historical data to provide a bench mark for further 

analysis. 

It was agreed that a police presence at the meeting would have been helpful. 
  
Resolved : 
That the CDZ. should remain in place, pending a more comprehensive report to be 
presented to the committee in one year’s time and that the Chair would liaise with the 
Borough Commander to discuss points raised by the committee in discussing the 
report, relating to data collection (uniformity of process across the borough), the 
availability of comparative data, enforcement and reporting mechanisms. 
  
 


